ATTACHMENT 3


Property Tax Limitations

State law requires that the county legislative authority establish the voter approved levy amounts for King County and other taxing districts in the county on an annual basis.  This policy judgment on the amount of revenue to be collected is made through adoption of a “sunshine” ordinance and through revenue assumptions in the budget ordinance.  

Prior to 1998, property tax collection was “capped” by the RCW at one hundred six percent, plus new construction.  In other words, collections could not exceed 6% over the prior year’s growth.  

Referendum 47 (R-47), codified at RCW 84.55.120, was approved by the voters in November 1997 and took effect for levies beginning in 1998.  R-47 required the county to adopt an ordinance that specifically authorized any increase in property tax levies over the prior year.  The ordinance must express the levy increase in both dollars and percentage terms.  Although a taxing district could increase its levy by 6%, that decision would require a supermajority vote of the district's commissioners or council (except for districts with less than 10,000 population).  Without this special authorization the levy increase cannot exceed the rate of inflation or 2% whichever is higher. 

In November 2001, voters approved Initiative 747 (I-747), effective for levies collected beginning in 2002.  I-747 changed the limit factor for levy increases.  Under I-747, King County cannot increase its aggregate property-tax collections by more than 1 percent (plus new construction) a year without voter approval. This property tax growth limit applies to the regular (non-voter-approved) levies of each property taxing district in Washington State.  The limit does not apply to voter-approved levies such as local school maintenance and operation levies) that voters have approved for collection above the 1% limit.  

It should be noted that the 2000 AFIS levy was restricted to annual rates of growth as required by Initiative 747, which was approved by voters in 2001 and capped the rate of revenue growth to 1% plus new construction.  Initiative 747 has been declared unconstitutional in a King County Superior Court ruling.  If that ruling is not “stayed” the constitutional limit would revert to the parameters set forth by R-47.  The Prosecuting Attorney’s Office (PAO) is reviewing this at council staff request.  
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